
BDU / Technology Infrastructure Advisory Committee 
Meeting Date: October 02, 2014,  4PM 
Location: Bloomington City Hall McCloskey Room 
 
Board Attendance: Matt Davy, Mike Trotzke, Mark McMath, Mike Allen, Michelle 
Cole 
Staff Attendance: Rick Dietz 
 
Rick Dietz reported on CoB activities:  

• CTP Updates (via Jason Carnes):   
o Tuesday we received 13 RFP's for the 10th St and utility realignment 

project 
o Oct. 8th we will be releasing the RFP for site development.  This is the 

RFP where developers will be making offers to buy parcels and 
develop the site within the scope of the CTP Masterplan vision.    

• IT Policy Manual released yesterday Oct 1. Thanks to members for topical 
discussions and consultation.  No problems with release so far.  Onboarding 
materials will change for new staff to reflect policy changes.  

• HR is now on Kuali Time. Now ITS, Controller & HR. Further offices delayed 
until after new year. 

• City budget has been approved with funds  for ITS to connect Upper Cascade 
via fiber, upgrade the Council Chambers audio visual system (control room, 
cameras, mics, etc), and start GIS transition to ESRI platform. 

• Groups in the Netherlands are evaluating our Open311 platform.  
 
Mike Allen 

• investigating opportunities in crowdsourcing 
 
Michelle Cole 

• Major investment has closed.  Tees up many new tech hires: developers, QA, 
customer care, proposal writer, sales and SEO. 

 
Mike Trotzke 

• Ignite Bloomington 13 on Oct 30 
• Combine with bring Andrew Hyde back to town.  
• Oct 8 event at the CTP Mill 
• Innovate Indiana may be loosening up investment requirements which could 

help local tech firms. 
 

  


